
WILLOW BANK INFANT SCHOOL 
Newsletter 

From the Headteacher  16th  July 2018 
After a busy week of school visits- Year 2 had a wonderful day at Beale Park and 
Foundation Stage had a brilliant time at Bucklebury Farm Park- as well as an exciting 
Circus Day, followed by the Summer Disco, the children were all exhausted and ready 
for their weekend! 
 
Thank you to the PTA for organising and running the disco- by all accounts it was a 
wonderful evening.  
 
As I mentioned in last week’s newsletter, we are very sad to announce that we will be 
saying goodbye to Mrs Delaney, Mrs Wright and Mrs Southerton.  
 
We will also be saying goodbye to Mrs Rawlings, who has worked at our school as both 
lunch time assistant and as a Crossing Patroller. I am sure that you will join with me in 
wishing Mrs Rawlings all the very best for the future- she has worked so hard to help 
keep our children safe- both in getting to school and during their lunch times.   
 
Summer is the season for headlice to flourish- so please do help keep them at bay by 
regularly checking your child’s hair (clean, blond or dark, short or long- lice aren’t 
fussy!) and if your child has long hair, ensuring that it is tied back when at school. 
 
A gentle reminder to parents that children need to bring water bottles into school filled 
with water, and not squashes or juice.  Also, please ensure that your child has a named 
sunhat or cap in school and that you apply sunscreen before school.  
 
 
Have a lovely weekend!                                                               
                                                                                                              Michelle Masters 

Family Time 
A reminder that from the Summer Term, beginning 17th April, Year 2 children will no 
longer have Family Time sessions in preparation for Junior school.  
Year 1 Family time: 20th July followed by tea and coffee in the hall. 
 
Sessions will begin at 8:40 when parents and children can look through work or do an 
activity together in the classroom, and finish at 9:00am when registers are taken and 
the school day begins.  
For the final session of the half term, parents are invited to have coffee or tea with the 
teachers and Headteacher from 9:00am until 9:30am. 

Diary Dates 
July  

19th 
July 

Year 2 Visit to 
Baptist Church 
 

23rd 
July 

Year 2 Leavers’ 
Breakfast 
 

24th 
July 

Year 2 Leavers’ 
Assembly 
 

24th 
July 

 

End of Year- 
Have a lovely 
Summer! 
 

Parking 
Please:  
Please do not park in the staff 
carpark- even if only dropping 
your children off- we have a lot of 
cars to squeeze into the carpark 
and even one car parked in the 
wrong place can make it 
extremely difficult for staff to find 
a space and get into school. 
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From the Chair of Governors 
The Governing Body would like to thank the parents that came to last week's finance meeting, and 
all those who have now joined up on the resulting threads on the various parent Facebook pages 
for your support and commitment to action. We will hold the meeting again in September for 
those who could not attend, and to ensure we have also engaged with our new incoming 
Foundation parents and will also have some clear actions that you can help us with for the new 
term to support our finances.  
  
We'd also like to take this opportunity to thank all of the staff and parent volunteers here at 
Willow Bank Infants for a very challenging academic year and wish them a very relaxing summer 
break when it comes next week.  
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Summer Term Checklist 

Page 2 of 2          willowbankinfant.com  

July 
19th July: Year 2 Visit to Baptist Church 
23rd July: Year 2 Leavers’ Breakfast 
24th July: Year 2 Leavers’ Assembly 
24th July: End of Year- Have a lovely Summer! 


